Meramec Regional Planning Commission
Minutes

March 8, 2018
Call to Order

Chairman Ray Schwartze called the March 8, 2018, meeting of the Meramec Regional Planning Commission to order at 7:32 p.m. 

Welcome and Special Presentation
Chairman Schwartze welcomed everyone to the meeting. He also introduced Justin Klocke with Senator Claire McCaskill’s office and Jim McNichols with Representative Blaine Luetkemeyer’s office and invited them to present legislative updates.
Mr. Klocke updated the board on the following issues.
· Department of Homeland Security Reauthorization –He stated that it looks like the reauthorization will pass and noted that this would be the first reauthorization since 2011. One of the major focuses for the department is to strengthen counter terrorism efforts.

· Senate Bill 2155, The Economic Growth, Regulatory Relief, and Consumer Protection Act – Sponsored by Senator McCaskill, this bill has bi-partisan support. It is designed to roll back portions of the 2010 Dodd-Frank Act, bringing relief to smaller financial institutions who have been hurt by Dodd-Frank’s one-size-fits-all approach.
· The President’s steel and aluminum tariff – Mr. Klocke reported that it was signed into action today but added that on the senate side there is talk of blocking some of the tariffs. There are also concerns that these tariffs could start a trade war. He indicated that Senator McCaskill’s office will continue to monitor the issue and any feedback from board members is always welcome.
Mr. McNichols updated the board on the following issues.
· Data breaches – A hearing was held recently to work on a bill to bring retailers and banks together to make transactions more secure.
· Infrastructure – The new proposed breakdown isn’t going to work for most folks so there are talks on working to change or modify the breakdown.

· Mr. McNichols indicated that issues in the works included school safety and immigration.

Consent Agenda

The following consent agenda items are presented for approval:

a.
Minutes – Feb. 15, 2018
b.
Local Review
1. Mark Twain National Forest, Salem, MO
Salem Prescribed Burn and Mechanical Treatments Project

2. Phelps County



97.039 – Hazard Mitigation Grant



Phelps County Floodplain Buyout



Federal: $428,694



State: $142,898




Total: $571,592



3. 
Pulaski County
2.604 – Community Economic Adjustment Assistance for Reductions in Defense Spending




Fort Leonard Wood Force Reduction




Federal: $665,100




Applicant: $73,900





Total: $739,000


c. Statewide Grant Applications


1.
Non Missouri Department of Public Safety, Jefferson City, MO
16.590 – Grants to Encourage Arrest Policies and Enforcement of Protection Orders Program



Federal: $900,000



Total: $900,000


The Office of Administration issues the Missouri Federal Assistance Clearinghouse 

grant reviews weekly. In the future, staff will share reports in between meeting with board members. If you have questions about grants listed, you can call MRPC staff or the Office of Administration as listed on the reports.


e.   Contracts 

None
Don Brackhahn made a motion to approve the consent agenda; Dave Dudenhoeffer seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Presentation I: Grant Writing Services through MRPC. MRPC staff Kelly Sink-Blair and Tammy Snodgrass
Ms. Sink-Blair informed the board that grant writing is one of MRPC’s main services and outlined the steps that need to be taken the actual process of writing the grant begins.  
· The needs of the community need to be determined.

· Need to look at where the community support is.
· Determine who will take the lead.
· Look at an overview of funding (local fundraising, foundation grants and government grants or loans).
Ms. Sink-Blair reported that some of the most common grant writing requests is for projects like
water/sewer, bridges, community facilities (fire stations, libraries, senior centers, sheltered workshops, etc.), parks, sidewalks/trails, housing (rehab, demolition), and economic development infrastructure.

Types of grants she assists with include:

· Community Development Block Grants (most frequent type)

· Delta Regional Authority (do almost 100% of the grant writing)

· USDA Rural Development

· FEMA/SEMA

· Missouri Department of Natural Resources (parks grants are the most popular)

· Neighborhood Assistance Program (a state tax credit program which is utilized by a lot of non-profits)

· Local law enforcement block grants

· Firefighter grants

· Missouri Department of Conservation Tree Resource improvement Program

· Transportation Alternative Program (sidewalks/crosswalks)

Ms. Sink-Blair also indicated that she assists with some foundation grant writing with some of the most common being MRCF, MFA Oil, Ameren and Walmart. She added that MRPC can help facilitate a Community Needs Assessment to get a plan of action. 

Anyone with a potential project or idea was encouraged to contact Ms. Sink-Blair. She stated that she can help with determining eligibility and matching projects to potential grants, identifying strengths and weaknesses, writing the application and maximizing scoring potential. Ms. Sink-Blair stated that any organization within a member government can be included on the Grant Alert List that she sends out.

To help bring in more grant dollars, Ms. Sink-Blair reported that MRPC is in the process of accepting resumes for a grant writer.

Tammy Snodgrass informed the board that she provides grant writing in the areas of:
· Solid Waste Grants for the counties in the Ozark Rivers Solid Waste Management District (ORSWMD), which is all counties in our region with the exception of  Osage which is part of a region north of the Meramec Region; 
· Meramec Regional Emergency Planning Committee (MREPC) - training grants, emergency planning and commodity flow study grants; and
· Region I Homeland Security Oversight Committee (RHSOC) - grants supporting emergency responders and their agencies.

For the solid waste grants through the local program, staff provides assistance in answering questions and can provide a general review of grant documents. If requested, Ms. Snodgrass stated that staff can use a city’s or county’s allocated hours and/or work with a contract.

With RHSOC grants, Ms. Snodgrass indicated that staff can answering questions and provide a general review of a grant application at no cost. If MRPC is requested to write the grant, allocated hours and/or a contract can be used to write a full application. She did mention that to write a full grant application, four to six weeks lead time is needed and added that RHSOC grants are for equipment only, not building facilities.
Ms. Snodgrass also reported that she assists with grant writing for floodplain buyouts. Again, allocated hours can be used, however, the city or county will be asked to write a contract due to the high cost involved in writing these types of grants.

She added that she also assists in grants for Flood Mitigation Assistance and for the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program.
Chairman Schwartze thanked Ms. Sink-Blair and Ms. Snodgrass for their informative presentation.

Presentation II: The President’s Infrastructure Plan. Bonnie Prigge, MRPC

Ms. Prigge shared information from a National Association of Development Organizations (NADO) webinar on the President’s Infrastructure Plan. She encouraged board members to share their thoughts on the plan and share them with her prior to next week’s trip to visit legislators in Washington, D.C. 

The proposed plan, which is likely to change, proposes $200 billion over the next 10 years with plan to leverage $1.5 trillion to improve infrastructure. She indicated that the plan is more reliant on state and local governments coming up with more of the funds and there is an emphasis on moving projects along more quickly.

Currently the federal government provides 80 percent of funding for capital expenditures on highways, with state and local governments coming up with the balance. On transit projects, the federal share typically ranges from 50 percent to 80 percent.
Half of the proposed federal money in the President’s plan would go toward competitive grants. These grants would cover no more than 20 percent of project costs while requiring applicants to fund the remaining 80 percent.
Ms. Prigge concluded her report stating that the 20 percent that would come from a grant is not much of an incentive for smaller, rural areas. She again encouraged board members to send her an email with any thoughts regarding the proposed plan, which is likely to change.
External Relations Committee: Darrell Skiles, chairman
Chairman Skiles reported on External Relations Committee activities as follows:
Chairman Skiles reported that there are still vacancies for an at-large small business representative and for profit representatives for both Crawford and Pulaski counties.  The committee has come up with some suggestions and will be in contact with those individuals.
The committee reviewed HB 1872, which establishes a grant program to expand broadband internet access to unserved and under-served parts of Missouri. A draft of a letter to legislators showing support of this bill was reviewed by committee members. 
Chairman Skiles recommended that the board send a letter of support for the bill. T.R. Dudley seconded; the motion carried.
Staff presented a draft of the RFP for the location of the annual dinner, and it was approved. Copies will be sent out and are due back by May 14.
A report was provided by staff on state and/or federal legislative issues that occurred since the last board meeting.


Operations Committee: Marvin Wright, chairman

Chairman Marvin Wright reported on Operations Committee activities as follows:
The committee reviewed the MRPC/MRB and MRPC/MRDC-RLF and IRP program financial statements for the period ending Feb. 28, 2018. 
Chairman Wright made a motion to approve all financial statements for the period ending Jan. 31, 2018. T.R. Dudley seconded; the motion carried.

The committee reviewed the revised MRPC salary ranges inclusive of cost of living adjustment per the personal policy. 
Chairman Wright made a motion to approve the revised salary ranges. Randy Verkamp seconded; the motion carried.
Staff updated the committee on the selection/appointment of a special committee for membership investment.
The committee also received an update on the Bookkeeper/Accountant hiring process. Staff indicated that second interviews have been scheduled and they are hoping for an April 1 start date.

Planning Committee: T.R. Dudley, chairman
Chairman T.R. Dudley reported on planning activities as follows:

Chairman Dudley stated that the committee reviewed the most recent requirements for the CEDS update. The CEDS is required to be updated every five years, and it is due this year.
The committee also discussed best practices and ways to engage the public and private sectors relative to the CEDS and committee members were asked to provide suggestions on outreach.
Housing Advisory Board: Darrell Skiles, chairman
Chairman Skiles reported on housing activities as follows:
Staff presented the board with financials and housing’s one-year plan. Both were approved by the board.
Transportation Advisory Committee: John Casey, chairman
No report was given.

Environmental: 
The board was provided with a handout covering environmental updates as well as updates on Meramec Regional Emergency Planning and Homeland Security Oversight Committee activities. 
Meramec Regional Emergency Planning Committee: 
Information was included on the Environmental report, which was handed out and is attached. 
Business Loans: 
Linda Loughridge, MRPC, reported the Meramec Regional Development Corporation board approved five new loans in October for funding through MRPC’s revolving loan fund program totaling $378,285.  Other activity in the loan department included the following.

· Three SBA loans approved by SBA for a new project in Phelps County, one new project in Osage County and one new project in St. Louis County that are under construction. Closings will happen after the projects construction plans are completed.

· The MRDC board will review a new loan request for an SBA 504 debt-refinance for a small business in Gasconade County later this month.

· An IRP loan request is scheduled to be presented to the board this month for a business in Dent County.
· Staff closed on four FLR loans for different businesses in St. James and will soon close on a fifth one by the end of March

Ms. Loughridge stated that in total, all of MRDC’s new projects will leverage over $2.4 million in private investments in partnership with our local banks and will create and retain over 100 jobs for the region. She added that just recently there have been 10-11 new projects that have either walked in the door or been referred so activity is picking up. Anyone interested in loans should contact Maria Bancroft. 
Workforce Development: T.R. Dudley
T.T. Dudley asked Alan Galindo with the Central Workforce Development Board to provide an update.
Mr. Galindo provided copies of CWIB’s recent newsletter and noted that employers are looking for employees. He indicated that they have been setting up a lot of job hiring events in recent weeks. 

He noted that Menard’s would be opening in Rolla in April and that although the Sirloin Stockade burned down, they plan to rebuild and hopefully reopen in six months.
Mr. Galindo also informed the board that the first NEXXUS meeting would be next Tuesday from 10:00 a.m. to noon and would be held at the MRPC office.

Meramec Community Enhancement Corporation: Marvin Wright
Kelly Sink-Blair updated the committee on MCEC activities as follows.
The committee approved the financials and noted that there are some grants pending including the Coover grant. The committee is also working on projects with Naturally Meramec and Workforce Development. MCEC will have their next meeting in June.
Meramec Region Community Foundation: 
Bonnie Prigge stated that the MRCF meeting yesterday was the annual “bring a friend to lunch meeting.” During the meeting, grant checks were also handed out to those selected for the recent grant round.
Chairman Report: 
Chairman Schwartze stated that he is looking forward to the Washington D.C. visit. He also passed around a memo regarding the membership investment committee and asked Bonnie Prigge to share the details.
Director Report: 
Bonnie Prigge went over the memo that Chairman Schwartz passed around stating that the board members listed in the memo have all been contacted and have agreed to serve on the membership investment committee. The first meeting will be held on April 4, followed up by meetings on April 20, and May 4. All meetings will be at 11:00 a.m. at the MRPC office.
Ms. Prigge stated that the committee is made up of representatives from cities and counties but that she had not been successful in getting representation from some of the smaller communities such as Leasburg and Chamois. Chamois did indicate that they may try to get someone from their area to participate.

She state that this special committee would be looking at what the dues are now, how they are put together and used and history of the dues structure. Ms. Prigge noted that she has reached out to other organizations and received information from them on their dues structures to use as comparisons. The committee will look at different scenarios and see what direction MRPC should head. Allocated hours and minimum dues will also be discussed. 

Other items highlighted by Ms. Prigge included:

· Trip to Washington, D.C. next week – She hopes to have a positive report for the board at the April meeting.

· Meramec Morning – The next gathering will be in Owensville and a flyer was provided. She did note that at the gathering in Salem at the end of February, there were 25 attendees. It was a diverse group and a good meeting with a lot of good ideas generated. Ms. Prigge said it has been a good process and is something she’ll want to continue.

· Owensville – Dr. Schuman’s class from MO S&T have been working there and an article on that project appeared in the Rolla Daily News. Ms. Prigge informed the board that the university wants a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with MRPC to assist us in working across the university and with all of the partnerships that could be available through the university.

· Meta – Kelly Sink-Blair recently visited the community which will be hosting Dr. Schuman’s class next semester.

· Missouri Location One – This is a state database of vacant land and buildings and she stated that she’s been working to add to the database.

· Business Retention Program – DED will be launching a new initiative to looking at existing businesses and seeing what their needs are.
Adjourn
Ray Schwartze made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:57 p.m.; T.R. Dudley seconded the motion. The motion carried.

_____________________________________

________________________________
Ray Schwartze, chairman
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